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March 18, 2020 

Dear WESD Parents and Guardians, 

Thank you for your patience as we work to communicate and answer the many questions related 
to COVID-19. We want you to know that we care about you, your child and your family. This is 
a fluid situation so thank you for your understanding.  

As we shared Sunday, Governor Doug Ducey and Superintendent Kathy Hoffman directed a 
statewide closure of all schools in Arizona through Friday, March 27. The WESD leadership 
team has been meeting to plan for next week’s closure, as well as, the possibility of an extended 
closure. Below are a few updates: 

�x Food and Nutrition: The WESD will provide free breakfast and lunch from 10:30 a.m. 
to noon March 23 – 27 at 13 sites. Meals will be available by drive through or pick up. 
Children can pick up one sack lunch for that afternoon and one sack breakfast for the 
following day. All children 18 and under qualify and they do not have to be students in 



 

�x Early Childhood Registration: The free registration event scheduled for April 1, 2020, 
for the 4-year-old Early Childhood Enrichment Program will be rescheduled. 

�x Field Trips: The WESD is evaluating field trips – out-of-state, out-of-county and local. 
No trips are scheduled during the closure next week.  We will continue to update. 

�x COVID 19 Resources: We have additional resources available regarding COVID-19 on 
our information page. This includes tips for talking to your child about the virus and 
some 


